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The meeting started at 1:03pm. 
 
Sergeant Arnold Jackson from Campus Police was introduced to the committee.   
 
The minutes of May 1, 2019 were approved. 
 
A.Q.M.D 
Only 840 out of the 1300 employees completed the survey.  We have met only the minimum 
requirement and will continue with our current Rideshare program. 
 
Compton Parking Permits 
Compton College parking permits will be honored at our campus only during the summer and vice versa 
for El Camino parking permits at Compton College.  This applies to students, staff and faculty.  Marketing 
should be sending out the information soon notifying the campus that effective in the fall semester, the 
permit reciprocity will not be honored. 
 
Semester Parking Permits & Temporary Permits 
Gary had gone to a Student Services combined division meeting where there was a discussion on how to 
improve the process of getting semester parking permits.  Waiting in the Cashiers line was an issue 
brought up by students.  V.P. Miyashiro had expressed an interest in an online process of purchasing 
parking permits through a private vendor. 
  
A suggestion to hand out temporary paper permits through the mail until the student receives their 
semester permit may be a solution however; there is a possibility of fraud if the permits aren’t 
serialized.   
 
Permit Machines – Credit Cards Update 
The Cabinet had approved the concept but the funding has not yet been approved. 
 
Roundtable 
Amy – The interactive map has been implemented.  Erick has been helpful in giving updates.  The 
students are using it and the program is doing well so far. 
 
Lyn – Assembly Bill 302, which allows homeless students in good standing to park overnight in campus 
parking lots, will most likely pass.  Networking and creating partnerships with outside social services as 
well as using our mental health and student services may help homeless students so that there will not 
be a need for them to be on campus overnight.  She suggests working with Student Services to provide 
referrals to students.  A committee or task force may be needed. 
 



 
Erick – Kids College starts July 1st and the pickup/drop off location is in Lot A north so expect traffic in 
that area. 
The traffic circle in lot C has opened for pickup and drop off.  There are no signs there yet until the 
building has been completed and turned over to the campus. 
 
The meeting ended at 1:52pm 
 


